
 
May 2, 2025 

 

The Honorable Tom Cole  

Chairman 

Committee on Appropriations  

U.S. House of Representatives  

Washington, D.C. 20515  

The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 

Ranking Member 

Committee on Appropriations  

U.S. House of Representatives  

Washington, D.C. 20515

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro:  

 

I am requesting funding for the Wellsville Above Ground Storage Tank Replacement Project in 

Fiscal Year 2026. The entity to receive funding for this project is the Village of Wellsville, 

located at 1200 Main St., Wellsville, Ohio, 43968.  

 

The funding would be used for the complete replacement of a 1,000,000-gallon water storage 

tank, which is the sole source of water pressure and treated water for the Village.  

 

The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because the tank, erected in 1933, 

continuously requires repairs and maintenance. As the only source of water pressure and 

treated water for the Village's residences, schools, businesses, etc., there are serious health and 

fire suppression concerns when the tank is required to be off-line for maintenance and repairs. 

 

The project has a federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized under 

Section 1452 of the Safe Drinking Water Act, 42 U.S.C. 300j-12.   

 

I certify that neither I nor my immediate family have any financial interest in this project.  

 

Sincerely, 

 
Michael A. Rulli 

 



 
 
 


